
 

Monthly Command Report  

For September Emergency Response:  
 

• For the month of September, there were a total of 19 fire calls.   

 

• For the month of September, Fire units first responded to Asst. D2 EMS on 46 calls.  

 

• For the month of September, there were a total of  63  911 EMS calls, 32 transport’s and  

32 non- transports.    

 

• In addition, there were 0 facility transfers completed.   

 

 

Average response time,  7 Minutes, and 32 seconds (Per RMS Average)  
 

 

Emergency Vehicles:   

 

B-22: Apparatus is currently out of service. 

 ( Present time: Its currently in the shop getting work done by Siddons to include 104, Oil 

change and repairs. Unknown OOS time frame.) 

 

B-21 (New Heavy): Apparatus is being checked daily, eventually were going to have to re-pipe 

the tank to pump feeder line due to leaks. Currently it is operational.  

( Present time: It’s been moved to Station 2 per condensing plan, this vehicle was given to 

us by the Forestry Service and a stipulation of use was to have it stored under an open or 

closed roof covering. Its currently exposed to the elements at Station 2.) 

 

E-22-B: This unit is not operational due to many issues with it. It has been placed O.O.S.   

 

E-22: Apparatus is being checked daily without any major issues to report. The pull string on the 

chainsaw located in the Driver 2 compartment has been replaced and in service. 

 ( Present time: It’s been moved to Station 2 per condensing plan, it is currently parked 

behind Station 2 bays. Its currently exposed to the elements at Station 2.) 

 

 

T-21: This unit has been placed in service and is fully operational. No issues noted.  

( Present time: It is at Station 2 and kept parked in the bay to protect it, with it being new.) 



 

M-21 (New Medic Unit): This unit is currently back in service, it had repairs completed to the 

ERG coolant line, due to a rupture.  

( Present time: Its being kept at Station 1 due Amaro’s Body and paint soon finishing 

minor work from a 2-year-old repair needing to be finalized by them. This includes a lip 

fender and strobe light instillation on the passenger’s side, rear wheel well area. Its in a 

reserve status so once called upon it can be taken in. There is no cost to us, as prior 

administration paid for a job not completed.) 

 

M-22: The unit is being checked daily and is in service without any major issues to report.  

(Present time: This unit is the primary Medic unit, its located at Station 2 in the bay.) 

 

M-23: The unit is being checked daily and is in service without any major issues to report. 

(Present time: It is stored at Station 1, inside the bay as a reserve unit.) 

 

Rescue 22: Apparatus is being checked daily and is in service. This unit is still being utilized as 

a temporary Command.  

  

MISC:    

We as a command staff obtained quotes for covered parking in the back of Station 2. Currently 

we have multiple apparatuses exposed to all elements due to not enough covered parking. Brush 

21, B-22, Engine 22 are exposed to all elements. My concern with winter coming soon and with 

the sun directly hitting these units, sooner than later this will cause damage and repairs to 

possible sun exposure (dry rotting of the hoses), frozen pipes, Etc. 

 

Personnel:    

Currently all staff have relocated to Station 2 per condensing plan going into effect Oct.1. We 

have accommodated the staff increase at Station 2 with moving extra beds from Station 1 to 

Station 2. We also moved over addition equipment. 

     

 

Administration:   

I’m continuing the transitional process with the change in Head of Department. I have finalized a 

Texas Forestry grant of 20,000.00 we should be receiving within weeks to months. I also wanted 

to ask in preparation for the sale of extra old radios, and which apparatuses we want sell to get 

the process started. Currently we’re waiting on the title to sell the heavy 5-ton brush truck behind 

the outside bays at Station 1. I’ve contacted The Texas Forestry Service to tow away the brush 

truck (know as grandmas Truck) directly behind Station 1. I’ve attempted to locate the title for 

the Sutherland springs Fire engine (Currently parked on the grass at Station 1) with no luck. I 

would like to ask if there’s any other recommendations on moving this truck from our front lawn 

at Station 1. 

 

Training: *******************  

 

See attached PDF’s. 

 



Stations:   

Currently Station 1 is not staffed. I’ve taken appropriate measures to maximize savings by 

keeping everything shut off, turning the thermostats up to 78 degrees, Etc.  

  

Grants/Donations:  I’ve completed a grant to the Moody Foundation for an est. total of 160.000, 

to be utilized on SCBAs. Results are pending at this moment for review. 
 

  

Public Relations: ( Present time: For the month of October, we have 10 PR events 

scheduled with completing 2. The first event was fire prevention week at the Floresville 

Elementary School. It went well. The school staff and Students were very grateful.  Our 

new apparatus was present for the Peanut Festival Parade Saturday Morning. 

 We have trunk-o-treats, fall festivals and additional events lined up and scheduled for the 

rest of the month. 

 

 

 

Prepared & reviewed by:                                                                                                                 

  Alex Lopez                                                                                     

 Alex Lopez- Interim Fire Chief      

 

 

 

  



 


